April 29, 2022

To: CPARB

From: Bill Dobyns

CPARB Members,

This letter is to express my interest and intent to run for re-election for the position of Vice Chair for CPARB. I have enjoyed my time as Vice Chair over the past year and believe there is still good work to be done and many challenges to overcome.

I have been a leader in promotion and practice of Alternative Public Works Contracting since the inception of RCW 39.10, participating in over twenty Alternative Public Works projects at varying levels. I was active in the RCW 39.10 Reauthorization committee meetings and have a high degree of knowledge and understanding of RCW 39.10. Throughout my career I have been known as an efficient meeting organizer and have developed a skill to allow all viewpoints to be considered while still running and efficient and time effective meeting. I am familiar with Roberts Rules of order and use them regularly on several boards that I serve on. In my position as representative to General Contractors I am able to represent the best interest of my stakeholders through industry knowledge and longstanding relationships within the GC communities. I am active in several industry associations including AGC, DBIA, and A4LE.

My leadership style has always been a consensus building style, encouraging participation by those in the group by encouraging, listening and interaction with those of opposing or different viewpoints. I believe as a group we are stronger and make better decisions when we hear and understand each other's point of view and have heard from all stakeholders within CPARB. The BE/DEBI practices established by CPARDB are important and my efforts in all decision made at the board and in subcommittee embrace those best practices.

My vision for the Board is to continue to make RCW 39.10 one of the most progressive Alternative Public Works processes in the country while keeping it streamlined and efficient. Our process in Washington is respected and admired by practitioners from all states and we should be proud of that, willing to teach and share with others on its pros and cons and be diligent in keeping it as a viable alternative for the use of taxpayer dollars.

I am committed to the implementation of Section 20 of SB 5032. I have participated in Public Works Contracting and a variety of BE/DBI requirements throughout my 38-year career in the industry. The companies I have worked for and the projects I have managed a have consistently embraced the Values of Fair and equitable contracting and I will continue to support those efforts.

I am happy to discuss my qualifications, my intentions, or any other aspect of my candidacy with you at or prior to our next meeting. Please feel free to reach out to me at any time. Thank you for your continued support and for the good work you are doing on CPARB

Bill Dobyns, CPAR Vice Chair

Bill.dobyns@cbre.com 206-250-9910

Representing General Contractors